
Date:    9/19/2022

To:       State Agencies

From:  State Procurement Office

Re:       New Statutory Requirements on September 24th: A.R.S. Sections 35-393 through
35-394

Due to the passage of SB1250 and HB2488 during the last legislative session, SPO has updated the
Israel Boycott form and created the Forced Labor of Ethnic Uyghurs Ban form. These documents
should be used in new contracts that will be signed on or after September 24, 2022 (the effective date
for new statutes); current solicitations that will be awarded on or after September 24, 2022, should
include a signed Forced Labor of Ethnic Uyghurs Ban form from the awardee. Note that the Forced
Labor of Ethnic Uyghurs Ban form applies to all new contracts, while the Israel Boycott form still
applies only to contracts with a value of $100,000 or more.

The following files were updated on the SPO For Agencies site within the Standard Forms
and Documents section with the following information:

● Solicitation Attachment - Boycott of Israel Disclosure (New definition for "Public
Agency" per SB1250; link is under RFP Attachments (Individual files))

● SPO Form 205 - Forced Labor of Ethnic Uyghurs Ban (New certification form as
required under HB2488)

Please note: In order to ensure that you are utilizing the most updated version(s), please
refrain from saving the file(s) (as it/they will be a static version). Instead, always refer to the
link(s) above to be confident you have the most recent version(s).

If you have any questions, please contact SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov.

Thank you,
SPO Compliance
ADOA – State Procurement Office | State of Arizona
100 North 15th Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85007
SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov

https://spointra.az.gov/resources/standard-forms-and-documents
https://spointra.az.gov/resources/standard-forms-and-documents

